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Minutes of the 4EF Meeting 
Wednesday 23rd October 2019 

 
 

 Present 
Residents: Candida, , Jill, Pam, Arthur, Ahmed, Deidre, Jackie, Eliza, Jackie, Deidre 

Jenny,  
Advisor: Mike 

 

 Apologies: Glen, Kim, Heidi, Lesley, Maggie, Danny, Roy, Juliet,  

   

 Minutes –  agreed  

   

 Advisor’s Report – see attached   

 Discussions arising from report:  

1.  Alice Shepherd Fire – residents chose not to abide by the “stay put” instruction so this lack 
of confidence in Fire safety needs to be addressed by housing groups. The fire did not 
spread from the flat where it began, was contained effectively, and the integrity of the fire 
containment design seems to have been sound.  

 

2.  Kedge/SW/Winch – all residents so far have said they are not for keeping the block so does 
this need to be considered as an option. 

 

3.  Mike has organised a workshop for landlords the discuss the panel construction pros and 
cons used by buildings like Kedge. 

 

4.  Bedsits are not often being included in regeneration plans: Is there still a need for them? 
Housing benefit will only be available for some single people for this type of property. This 
will be an issue for the planning agreement. 

 

5.  There are serious concern about OH not dealing with management and maintenance 
problems brought up at Steering Gp meetings. This is seriously undermining resident 
confidence in OH. 

To be 
brought 
up at RH 
meeting 

6.  PRP Architects’ Display Boards – PRP have been chosen by both SGs as they have 
performed best at the interviews. 

 

7.  Kingsbridge - The summary of residents views collected in the questionnaires was agreed 
by the Resident Project Group (RPG) so it was not just OH deciding what was said, and it 
was checked by Mike with the original surveys. 

 

8.  There are no indications that OH is considering any other projects on the 4 estates other 
than these 3 projects, Bellamy Close/Byng St, and Kelson Fire safety works. 

 

   

9.  SCS Q&As – there have been no more answers and it is unlikely that there will be any more 
progress on this. Hopefully there will be another SCS in a couple of years as it is good 
practice to carry them out every 5 years. 
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10.  In the SCS did Hunters come up with all the problems of water penetration that seem to be 
issues in a number of properties? If these problems were/have been identified, does OH 
have a plan to address them? 

Mike 

11.  JV or No JV? -When the regeneration Options are chosen by the steering groups for 
appraisal and voting, it needs to be up to OH to find the ways to accomplish the chosen 
options rather than the residents dictating what and how they should be achieved. There 
may be questions about the option’s viability and OH’s ability to do this independently. If 
OH did want to go down a JV route they will need to address residents concerns about this 
and build their confidence before they are voted on.  

 

12.  How do we influence OH in trying to make it more accountable – especially if they are 
reluctant to be more so? 

 

   

13.  Draft Newsletter – agreed to send this out  

 Should the Structure of the 4EF be changed?  

14.  Possible consideration - should 2 Estate representatives out of the 4 be allocated to 
steering group members? Should the 4EF meet less frequently? 

 

15.  The 4EF role is to keep an overview of the 4 estates and ensuring OH is kept accountable 
and it feels it is doing this successfully. 

 

16.  The 4EF is important to keep on eye on the big picture and be available for when it is 
needed. It is also monitoring the whole of each of the estates, not just the 3 current 
projects. 

 

17.  We will invite the Steering Groups to send a representative if they wish. Mike at 
SG 

meetings 

18.  Some 4EF members have really felt empowered and informed by attending the meetings 
and feel that it is a valuable group.   

 

19.  The 4EF will keep its regular monthly date in the calendar (4th Wednesday of the month) 
but if there is nothing pressing on the agenda, it may miss a month.  

 

   

20.  Next meeting (4.12.19): OHG CEO Richard Hill will be attending the next meeting on 4th 
December. Christmas refreshments will be available at that meeting. 

If there are any questions for Richard that may need some prior notice to collect the 
appropriate information, please email them to the Secretary. 

 

21.  The AGM will be the January meeting. We will invite all steering group members to attend 
the AGM. 
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